
CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING 
MAY 13, 2009 

 
PRESENT:  Bob Boynton, Chairman, Doug Waitt, David McTigue, Joanne Meshna 
ABSENT:  Freddi Kazo, Jack Messe, Bill Watkinson 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. at the Town Office.  Joanne was appointed 
as a regular member. 
 
David made a motion to approve the minutes of the April 8, 2009 meeting.  Doug 
seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. 
 
Committee Reports: 
 
Water Resources:  Doug has prepared the environmental grant on identifying and 
mapping surface waters.  He will work with Joanne to finalize the application.    
 
A copy of a notice from the DES to Matti Perkio, 111 Goen Road, was received by the 
Commission.  The date for removal of fill has been extended to June 15, 2009. 
 
Bob asked Joanne to remind Ollie Niemi that the Cemetery Trustees had agreed to 
remove dirt from dam site 45 and it has not yet been done. 
 
Doug asked the Commission for financial support for the water testing project for the 
Souhegan River Watershed.  Bob will check will legal counsel to see if the Commission 
can do so. 
 
Ken Hickey will be at the June meeting to discuss testing of Furnace Brook. 
 
Open Space:  Bob is negotiating with the real estate agent on the Rice property.  He had 
offered $60,000 but it will most likely be sold closer to $80-90,000. 
 
Upcoming Events:  June 14, 2009, hike the Green Crow property on Binney Hill Road. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 
 
     Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
     Joanne Meshna, Secretary 
 
 


